Jordan Township Board Meeting
June 26 2017
Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M. 

Pledge of Allegiance

Present: Timothy Morris Donna Theibert, Patricia Nemecek, Steven Houtman, Kevin King

Motion: Made by King second by Houtman to accept the minutes.  All in favor

Treasurer’s report given at this time Nemecek reported that the budget is short by $34450.00 for the roads. This includes the $5150 for the fire hydrant.  A Motion was made by Morris second by King to transfer money from the general fund to the roads.  All were in favor.

Paid bills acknowledged

Motion: made by Nemecek second by Houtman to pay the bills. All in favor

Jim Keller reported on Riverside Energy requesting to not pay mileages for properties with mineral rights.  He has made the initial contact with Matheson Law firm in response to this.  Theibert will take all papers concerning this to Derman (attorney) with the contact numbers for Laura Hallahan the lawyer that will be handling this.
Sheriff Dan Bean reported on the stats for Jordan Township.  He also handed to the board 2016 annual report.

Dawn Lavanway reported on the bridge and the hard landing.

OLD BUSINESS

· Kevin gave a report on the ambulance authority
· The fire hydrant will cost $5150.  A motion was made by Morris second by Houtman to approve the extra $150.  All in favor.

· The sign was delivered.  Morris will get estimates on masonry and electric.

NEW BUSINESS

·  MTA sent out a pledge for all board members to sign and put up in the hall this is a code of conduct.
· Brown cemetery has been completed.  The pins that have been placed in the cemetery many years ago at 24x10 will be used.  All headstones will be placed at the west side of the site and on the grave site itself.
PUBLIC COMMENT

The condition of the roads is of concern to the people of Jordan Township.  There was discussion on how the road commission is doing.

ADJOURN: 8:17 P.M.

Tim Morris Supervisor                                                                                   Donna Theibert Clerk
